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In Honor of Three Ryan Place ResidentsIn Honor of Three Ryan Place ResidentsIn Honor of Three Ryan Place ResidentsIn Honor of Three Ryan Place Residents    

Looking for a place to sit in the sun or the 

shade in Daggett Park? Try one of the three 

new park benches recently installed in the 

park along Elizabeth Avenue in honor of three 

long-time Ryan Place residents: Bart Bradford, 

Art Kline and Joe Driggers. Each bench is   

situated on a permanent cement slab with a 

marble monument honoring these residents 

for their contributions to the neighborhood. 

The funds to pay for the installation of the 

benches was raised privately by family and 

friends who wanted a permanent memorial 

embodying the sense of community  created 

over the years by these neighborhood       

advocates. The quality of the benches along 

with their placement and purpose should   

ensure many years and generations of use by 

Ryan Place residents. Stop by, have a seat, 

and try to contemplate what you can do 

for Ryan Place in the name of     

neighborhood and community! 



 

 

http://www.facebook.com/group.php?

gid=128874162910 

Or search “Ryan Place Neighborhood” 

2010 RPIA Board of Directors 
Officers 

President        John Kline      817-922-0732 
          john.kline90@charter.net 

1st Vice President      Kurt Nielsen     817-308-6126 
          kurtryannielsen@aol.com 
2nd Vice President      Mariann Taccia    817-921-9976 
          mariannmt@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer        Kevin Prigel     817-924-9924
          kprigel@aol.com 
Parliamentarian        Lana Campbell    
Secretary         Rachel Manning    281-799-9049 
          rachelzertuche@earthlink.net  

Asst. Secretary         Lauren Hable     817-922-8019 

          lauren.hable@yahoo.com 

Street Directors 

5th Avenue        Mary Schroder    817-921-5346 
          mps2745@att.net 

5th Avenue (Alternate)    Sharyn Peterson    817-726-0531 
          shewho824@yahoo.com 

6th Avenue       Cindy Baldridge    817-239-8969 
          cbaldridge_1@charter.net 

6th Avenue (Alternate)    Gary Guess     972-757-9639 
          gguess@e3team.com 

8th/James/Livingston/Stanley  John Belknap      817-927-0355 
          johnbelknap@swbell.net 

8th/James/Livingston/Stanley (Alternate)  (OPEN) 

Alston/Lipscomb/Page Streets  Derek Arneson    817-938-5007 
          derekarneson@hotmail.com 

Alston/Lipscomb/Page Streets (Alternate)  (OPEN) 

College Avenue and Cantey St.  John Filarowicz    817-233-5411 
          floorwax12@sbcglobal.net 

College Avenue/Cantey (Alternate) Brooke Downing    817-734-5312 
          brooke.downing1@gmail.com 

Elizabeth Boulevard      Anita Daniel     817-924-3404 
          ad1508@aol.com 

Elizabeth Boulevard (Alternate)  Joan Kline      817-923-5287 
          joankline@swbell.net 

Ryan Avenue        Murphy Parks     817-927-4682 
          mhp@freese.com 

Ryan Avenue (Alternate)    Rick Tucker     817-927-0197 
          tucker.rick@sbcglobal.net 

Ryan Place Drive       Lin Parham     817-921-4027 
          rap32dds@aol.com 

Ryan Place Drive (Alternate)   Josh Lambert     817-456-9613 
          Josh@BuyFWTX.com 

South Adams Street      Chris Ebert     817-926-2366 
          cwebert@hotmail.com  817-319-2363 

South Adams Street (Alternate)  Marina Castillo    817-926-2243 
          followdamoney@hotmail.com 

Willing Avenue       Mike Lindner     817-924-2485 
          george.lindner@dfps.state.tx.us 

Willing Avenue (Alternate)   (OPEN)   
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RPIA NEWSLETTER  

Advertising Rates 

Ten issues per year. Annual payment required. 
Rates per issue: 

Back Page: $125 

Full Page, Inside: $100 

Half Page: $65 

1/4 Page: $45 

Business card: $25 

Announcement: $15 

Advertising Manager:  Brooke Downing 
brooke.downing1@gmail.com — 817-734-5312 

General Manager:  David Tuttle 

david@tuttlecommercial.com — 817-917-0436 

 February NEWSLETTER Deadline  

Friday, January 21st 

DO NOT CALL STREET DIRECTORS IN AN EMERGENCY!! 

Any Emergency     Call 911 

Fort Worth Police Dept.   817-335-4222 

                (non-emergency)  

Officer Joel Stary   Office   817-871-8885 

       Cell      817-944-1316 

           joel.stary@fortworthgov.org 

Code Compliance     817-269-6225 

Code Officer Oscar Reyes   817-879-4230 

     oscar.reyes@fortworthgov.org 

Garbage Info/Illegal Dumping  817-392-EASY 

Animal Services     817-392-3737 

Animal Control Officer Jerry Capshaw 817-994-4208 

Graffiti Abatement    817-212-2700 

Streetlight Outages    817-392-7595 

Fort Worth Public Library   817-871-READ 

Fort Worth City Council   817-392-3737 

Councilman Joel Burns   817-392-8890 

      district9@fortworthgov.org 

Important Contact Info 

CLIP AND SAVE 

The RPIA NEWSLETTER is delivered each month (except January and July) to 
every home in Ryan Place.  The NEWSLETTER is typically hung on your front 
door handle.  If you do not receive a NEWSLETTER, please call or email   
David Tuttle, at 817-917-0436 or david@tuttlecommercial.com, or any 
RPIA officer or street director so that we may get a copy to you.  The      
NEWSLETTER is also posted online at  http://www.historicryanplace.org 

Use the Ryan Place      

Facebook page for: 

Lost & Found 

Buy/Sell 
Business Services 

Event Notices 
Crime Watch 

Lost Pets 



 

 

Ryan Place Improvement Association President’s Letter 
We have received several calls about dangerous dogs in the neighborhood. Recently, a resident was on a walk and was attacked 
by a pit bull that required a visit to the hospital to treat her injuries. She missed several days from her job. Animal Control     
attended the November RPIA meeting and suggested carrying a walking stick or golf club to use in self defense. It was also 
stated that mace, or pepper spray, might not be effective and may only make an attacking dog more aggressive.  There are   
established procedures to  report dangerous dogs to the City of Fort Worth and the Animal Care and Control Center. You may 
contact them at  817-392-7297 or www.FortWorthGov.org/animals. 

Thanks to all the Ryan Place residents for their cooperation on Halloween night. Residents requested, and the Police Department 
agreed, a specific reason be given next year if/when an email is sent out asking residents to turn off their lights essentially   
shutting down trick-or-treating. A Committee will be formed next year to help make suggestions to the RPIA Board on making 
Halloween a safe and fun annual event. 

Finally, the next major initiative for the RPIA is to solicit your input on ways to get more residents involved and volunteering with     
activities, events and projects that are of interest to you and our community. We have approximately 800 residents and only a 
handful of volunteers. Please keep an eye out for future meetings and surveys requesting your help in setting priorities for 2011. 
Your input on ways to increase volunteer participation in Ryan Place, along with your advice and feedback, are important to the 
RPIA. 

Happy Holidays!! 

John Kline, President, RPIA 
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President     John Kline 
1st Vice President  Mariann Taccia 
2nd Vice President  Kurt Nielsen 
Parliamentarian   David Tuttle 

Treasurer     Ross Vitek 
 

Elizabeth Blvd  Raul Pena (Alt:    
        Joan Kline) 
Willing Ave    Mike Linder 
5th Ave     Katie Shumate 

6th Ave     Cindy Baldridge 

2011 RPIA BOARD OF DIRECTORS NOMINEES APPROVED 
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Bart Bradford, 
who still resides in Ryan 
Place, was a charter 
m e m b e r  o f 
the RPIA and on the 
o r i g i n a l  B y - L a w s       
Committee. Since his 
retirement from Carter 
a n d  B u r g e s s 
he has walked, charted 
and documented every 
square inch of curb,  
gutter, sidewalk, street 
and alley in Ryan 
P l a c e .   H i s                     
contribution of time,   
talent and resources has   
benefited the area  
 
                                                                                                                                

immensely when applying to the city for sidewalk funds, 
traffic calming  and our updated park.   Bart has lived in 
Ryan Place for 48 years.  He has raised two children,   
Vincent and Kyle, in the neighborhood.  He and Nancy 
h a v e  b e e n   
married for 36 
years and live 
o n  S i x t h        
Avenue.—Linda 

Clark 

Clockwise from the top left: Bart & Nancy’s wedding at their home on 6th Avenue; Nancy & Bart on their             

30th Anniversary, Vincent & Kyle, 2004; Bart & Kyle, 1980; Vincent & Bart, 1980; Bart & Vincent, 2000. 
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Art Kline 
was one of the early 
Ryan Place “urban 
pioneers”. He and 
his wife Joan came 
to our neighborhood 
in the early 60’s 
when proper ty   
values were in  
t r ans i t i on  and   

nothing about the “quality of life” 
was assured. Art was always   
sympathetic with the RPIA 
neighborhood’s efforts to better 
itself.  His peaceful nature       
combined with his   focus on family 
and family values created the   
envious position of a “silent      
supporter” and always an ardent 
backer to Joan’s activist spirit. Art’s 
energetic support of every 
neighborhood effort came from his 

love of music; he was one of 
the initial participants in the 
first and famous Bottom of the 
B a r r e l  B a n d  w h i c h              
demonstrated its musical     
expertise during the annual Ryan Place 4th of July parade. And nothing was 
more fun to Art than his leadership of his family’s Christmas Caroling to 
many houses in our neighborhood on Christmas Eve. Art Kline’s legacy to 
our neighborhood is and will continue to be his family; a majority of his   
children still reside with their families in Ryan Place. - Bart Bradford 

Clockwise from the top left: Art & Joan, Mardi Gras 1952;  
Art, Korean War Air Force;  

Art & Joan, 50th Wedding Anniversary; The Band 

PATRON 

Chris and Shannon Canard 
David deVlaming 
Tommy and Susan Drake 
John and Jennifer Grimes  
Keith and Connie Head 
Kathy and Francisco Hernandez 
Ross and Carol King 
Joan Kline  
John and Leanne Kline 
Jerrell and Donna Lemunyon 
Benjamin and Lori Loughry 
Jim and Kitty Loveless 
Cindy and Javier Lucio 
Gary and Shirley Nichols 
Frank and a Tracy Papa 
Lin and Randy Parham 
Zoe and Glen Pierce 
Patricia and Glenn Polenz 
Kevin and Allisen Prigel 
Chris and Cathy Rogers 
Ted and Dana Settle 
Mariann and Robert Taccia 
Sheila and Bill Uhr 
 
FRIEND 

Ken and Deb Armstrong 
David and Sandra Barton 
Sian and Larry Borne 
Bart and Nancy Bradford 
Leighton Clark and Teresa Godbey 
Linda Clark 
Bill and Lucy Conley 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cox 
Alberta and Joe Cox 
Jill Driggers 
Anita Daniel 
Wayne and Donna Darner 
Margaret & Duran Doak 
Rainey and Randy Dukes 
Chris and Mary Beth Ebert 
Epiphany Media 
Michael and Olivia Flynn 
Edward & Eugenia Furber 

David and Stevenie Frye 
Alexis Gazak 
Joe and Anne Gilbert 
Bob and Diane Grissom 
Blake Hardy and Ellen Warthoe 
A.J. and J.R. Hart 
Mike and Nancy Hollier 
Alan and Kendal Lake 
Debra Lochtrog and Bill Carrell 
Jeff and Janelle Lowrance 
Jasmine Luna 
Lou and Barbara Lucignani 
D. Michael Lynn 
Jason and Rachel Manning 
Kim McLaughlin 
Kurt Nielsen 
Mary Orzel 
David and Susan Parrish 
Raul and Lisa Pena 
Jim and Janell Redding 
Kim and Gary Satz 
Peter and Mary Schroder 
Bob and Leslie Schultz 
Hayne & Katie Shumate 
Spencer Tank & Jill Matson 
Charles and Pamella Tynan 
Ross and Julie Vitek 
Ellen Warthoe and Blake Hardy 
Evelyn and Elzie Wilson 
 
NEIGHBOR 
Derek Arneson 
Susan Ayres and John David Orr 
Mack and Cindy Baldridge 
J. Becker 
Stephanie Books and Bart  Miller 
Merle and Sandra Boren 
Ricki and Mark Brannon 

Yates and Jane’t Brown 
Allan and Sue Butcher 
Chadra Mezza and Grill 
Taylor and Marilyn Crouch 
Deborah Crow 
Eddie Dunn, Jr. 
Christine and Nehme Elbitar 
Lisa Erickson and Kevin Smant 
Luis and Angela Estrada 
John and Sara Filarowicz 
Floriane Fernandes  
Paul and Sherry Frantz 
Steve and Melissa Fruscella 
Paul and Holly Garrett 
John-David and Naomi Gelineau 
Michael and Courtney Gilson 
Ann Grove 
Gary and Stasia Guess 
Paul and Lauren Hable 
Christopher Handy 
Kathryn and Erik Hansen 
Paul and Minnie Harding 
Victoria Harville 
Jeff and Pam Hayes 
Nancy and Michael Hollier 

Lorraine Higgins 
Catherine Hill 
Linda and Roland Hill 
Pam and Garry Hill 
Michael and Nancy Hollier 
Robert and Patti Holt 
Theodore and Paloma Homan 
Michelle Howard 
Allan Ray Huffaker 
Ron and Debra Hughes 
James and Anita Hunt 
John and Kay Ivey 
Norma Kleiber and Paula Slease 

David and Diane Klein 
Megan Koval 
Harva Kuykendall 
Ronald and Margaret Livesay 
Mike Lindner 
Joan Loicano 
Kendra McCown 
Diane McCusker 
Ben and Abbi Miller 
Jerry and Becky Moody 
Jim and Diane Newsom 
Mary Orzel 
Murphy and Amanda Parks 
Wendy Ragle 
Francois and Robin Richard 
Cheryl and Dave Richardson 
Mary Richardson 
Brian and Katherine Ridenour 
Patricia and Javier Rodriquez 
Tony and Betty Ruiz 
Amy and Steve Sheppard 
Dazzple Shrestha & Manju Rajbanshi 
Babara Sims 
Kurt and Jill Sprenger 
Julia Stephan 
Howard and Karen Stone 
Rita Thomas 
J Carter Matheney Tiernan 
Steve and Renee Tornga 
Bob and Laurie Trimble 
David and Angela Tuttle 
James and Margie Upshaw 
Michael & Rita Utt 
Bill and Rosanne Vaughan 
Miguel and Marilyn Vivar 
Beverly Watkins 
Stan and Nina Watson 
T. Everett West 
Lisa Wilson 
John and Amber Wyatt 
Susan and Leo Zappa 
(Names in bold print have contrib-

uted since the last NEWSLETTER) 

THANK YOU TO THE RYAN PLACE IMPROVEMENT  
ASSOCIATION’S 2010 SUSTAINING MEMBERS!  

Your support has not gone unnoticed! 



 

 

Patrick Joseph  
(Joe)Driggers was born on August 
12, 1965 in Houston and grew up in         
Nacogdoches, Texas.  He was a graduate of 
Stephen F. Austin and earned a MBA from 
Texas Christian    University.  Joe and his wife 
Jill moved to Ryan Place in 1995 just days 
after being  married.  Their son Matthew, now 
9 years old, is a gifted athlete and student 
and currently attends Trinity Valley School.  
Joe was one of the kindest, most   
generous individuals you could ever 
have the privilege of knowing.  He was 
always doing things for others - he 
was a very caring and giving person.  
His outgoing nature and sense of   

h u m o r     
a t t r a c t e d 
people to 
him, and Joe 
loved those 
people right 
back! He 
e n j o y e d  
interact ing 
w i t h 
n e i g h b o r s 
and visitors, 
whether at 
the annual 
garage sale,  
 

on Halloween night or just walking the 
ne ighborhood.  Joe loved our   
neighborhood.  We miss him. - Joe Cox 

Clockwise from the top left: 
Matthew & Joe at the Mavs 
game; Joe & Matthew at 
TVS Fest 2007; Jill, Matthew 
& Joe in West Texas; Joe & 
Matthew enjoying a hot 
dog; Matthew & Joe, always 
together. 

 

Name___________________________________________________________ 

 

Address_________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone____________________ E-Mail_________________________________ 

 

Amount__________ 

Please contact me to help with (circle any / all): 

Parties     Outdoor projects      Events      Other____________ 

Ryan Place  
beautification, events, and 
monthly NEWSLETTERS are only 
possible through contributions.  
You are invited to become a 
Sustaining Member of RPIA at 

any level:: 

Neighbor 

$35—$74 annual contribution 

Friend 

$75—$150 annual contribution 

Patron 

$151 + annual contribution 

Your neighborhood needs YOU!  Your contribution of $35 or more will help fund improvements in Ryan Place in 2011.  We also 
need your participation — pitching in to help with our events and projects as well as attending and having a good time.  In 2009, 
almost 150 of the (approximately) 850 residences in Ryan Place were Sustaining Members.  Send in your check to RPIA today and 
let’s see what we can do together.  If every household in Ryan Place contributed at the minimum level of $35, we would collect over 
$28,000 for the Ryan Place treasury!  Please mail your form and contribution in TODAY!  Or use PayPal at                                      
http://www.historicryanplace.org/RPIASustaining.html 

Kick off the new year by becoming a  

2011 Sustaining Member of the RYAN PLACE IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIAION! 

Mail to:  RPIA  
P.O. Box 11122 
Fort Worth, TX 
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by Kevin Buchanan, fortworthology.com 

Park Place Avenue, just west of 8th Avenue 
in the Near Southside, has evolved into a 
small but shining “restaurant row” to   
c o m p l i m e n t  M a g n o l i a                           
Avenue.  Establishments like Chadra 
Mezza, Old Neighborhood Grill, and 
Esperanza’s are established favorites.  The 
street itself has been something of an  
awkward thing, though.  What there was of 
Park Place’s pedestrian nature has eroded 
over time by way of automobile-oriented 
development.  It’s sort of lacking the feel 
of being an actual “place,” like Magnolia 
Avenue has become.  Now, thanks to a 
project from the minds of Fort Worth 
South, Inc. and Kimley-Horn & Associates, 
the street is about get a dramatic      
makeover – one that will take steps to put 
a lot more “place” into Park Place. 

 

These renderings are a glimpse at the new Park Place streetscape, 
which recently received funding approval from the Near Southside 
TIF district.  The project will result in a major upgrade to Park Place 
Avenue’s pedestrian infrastructure and appearance.  A totally new 
sidewalk, where there isn’t one now, will be installed on the south 
side of the street, and the narrow, inconsistent sidewalk on the 
north side will be replaced with a wide new one.  All-new sidewalk 
connections will be made from Park Place Avenue across the Fort 
Worth & Western Railroad into the Berkeley neighborhood to the 
west, and the new sidewalks will gain street trees and pedestrian-
oriented streetlights.  Finally, a new shared parking facility will be 
installed on vacant land across from Quarles Lumber.  The entire 
project will be a serious step up for Park Place’s pedestrian        
compatibility and safety. Construction should begin in 2011. 

Park Place Avenue to Receive Major Streetscape Upgrade 

This shows up close the segment around Chadra Mezza, Old Neighborhood Grill, Esperanza’s, and 

other local businesses.  You can see the upgraded north sidewalk and all-new south sidewalk, the new 

street trees and lights, and the reconfigured parking in front of Old Neighborhood Grill. 

This shows the pedestrian connectivity into the Berkely Place    

neighborhood and the new parking area across from Quarles Lumber. 

 

Too Much 

Water?? 

We specialize in French drains, grading 

and guttering. Older homes should not 

have standing water under or near them. 

With gutters and proper drainage we can 

divert the water flowing off your home. 

Call us for a free design and analysis or 

any or your landscaping needs! Thanks!

tuckerstan@aol.com 
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The City of Fort Worth has adopted a plan known as Bike Fort Worth, an ambitious, forward-thinking new 

bicycle transportation plan aiming to create a more bike-friendly city. The plan addresses a broad spectrum 

of issues related to bicycling usage, street and recreational routes, and bicyclist safety. The plan proposes 

increasing the existing trail system, which is just 

over 100 miles long including the Trinity River Trail, 

to almost 1,000 miles by 2015. The plan also calls 

for the city to earn a “Bicycle Friendly Community” 

designation from the League of American Bicyclists. 

Austin is currently the only city in Texas with this 

particular national designation.  

You may not know it, but there are two designated 

bike routes intersecting in Ryan Place: Route 280 

runs east/west on Cantey, and Route 37 runs north/

south on Willing. There are numerous other routes 

throughout the Near Southside, including dedicated 

bike lanes on Magnolia Avenue.  

You may have also noticed the new bike racks     

recently installed along Magnolia Avenue—a joint 

venture project by Fort Worthology, Fort Worth 

South, Inc. and Trinity Bicycles. The 49 bike racks 

are made by Saris and were installed by AUI Contractors. Funding was 

provided by the Near Southside TIF District.  Taken together, the signage, bike routes & lanes, bike racks, and support of the 

City Council, the City of Fort Worth is on the path to becoming a nationally recognized bicycle friendly city. Take some time to 

ride your bike through the neighborhood—you’ll be surprised what you will see and who you will meet when travelling on two 

wheels! 

Bicycle. Friendly. Are You?  
Ryan Place is already home to two of Fort Worth’s existing bicycle routes. 

Facing west on Magnolia Avenue  

in front of Benito’s 

Bicycle route signs on 

Cantey at Willing 

A few of the 49 new bike racks installed along Magnolia Avenue 

 ”Part of the Community” 
207 S. Main, Fort Worth ◊ 817-484-6825 

www.trinitybicycles.com 

Keeping The Beat!Keeping The Beat!Keeping The Beat!Keeping The Beat!    

www.mondodrummers.com 
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We knew it was Christmas Eve because the men of Ryan Place (and some ladies) left home around 5:00pm 
headed to the nearest mall or Walgreen’s telling their families they would return in about an hour or two.   
Everything was quiet until just past the time for the children to be nestled all snug in their beds. 

 

Slightly later that same evening, the Neighborhood Patrol Division of the Fort Worth Police Department received a coded 
communiqué from Charter Communication that there was higher than normal internet chatter being picked up regarding the 
download of toy assembly instructions. Supervisory personnel had been alerted earlier in the day about an unusual run on 
milk and cookies at the Eighth Avenue Fiesta store. 
 

Patrol cars in the south side sector reported seeing multiple carloads of grandparents entering Ryan Place from both the 
south and north.  At around 7:45pm the demographics of folks changed: Grown people were approaching Ryan Place     
doorways (some in hoodies) seeming to gaze into people’s houses while distracting residents with the sounds of singing. Not 
all disturbing information was circumstantial. Two actual 911 calls were received from Ryan Place addresses reporting    
hearing what sounded like “clatter” arising from the front lawns and in one case from an actual roof top! Not wanting to   
repeat the events of Halloween, it was for our own safety that they (FWPD) took the action guaranteed to them by the    
constitution to control civil unrest. 
 

At about 8:00pm an immediate blockade of the feeder streets to Ryan Place was initiated.  However, jolly old St. Nick was 
more familiar with the historic street grid of Fort Worth than those from areas with cul-de-sac streets in more recently     
developed neighborhoods. His green transportation alternative gave the FWPD the slip and he was able to start his rounds as 
he had done at least since John Ryan was a boy. Seeing that Christmas hung in the balance for so many of Ryan Place    
children, our esteemed RPIA President, John Kline, sent a urgent text to our Neighborhood Patrol Officer, Joel Stary, asking 
that this nonsense stop. 
 

Officer Joel, realizing that all of the neighborhood had his mobile number and would be calling all night long and into    
Christmas Day, put in an urgent request to the FWPD command center: “It’s only Christmas in Ryan Place. They celebrate 
holidays a big way, with lots of friends, family and neighbors. It is normal. Call off the helicopter, SWAT team and bomb 
sniffing dogs.” 
As what passes for normal returned to Ryan Place, John Kline quietly returned to his Blackberry and pecked out a    
neighborhood-wide email: “Happy Christmas to all and to all a good night.” - Christopher Ebert 

‘TWAS THE NIGHT BEFORE CHRISTMAS 

(IN RYAN PLACE!) 
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 As you can see from the excerpt taken from the Fort Worth City Ordinances, the answer to 
the question is yes it is illegal to park a vehicle on a sidewalk or to block a sidewalk 

with a parked vehicle.  I know that this issue has been discussed in the neighborhood for several years and I just 
want to make sure that everyone is on the same page.  In the last newsletter it states that you will be fined for    
doing this and that Code Enforcement is going to be enforcing this policy.  Code Enforcement does have the right to 
issue citations for this, but typically the Police Department will respond and make the decision to issue citations 
when parking violations are called in.  We do have discretion with regards to issuing parking citations, just as we do 
with traffic citations. However, if you have been approached by a Police Officer or Code Enforcement Officer and 
been warned not to park on the sidewalk, then a citation will be issued if the problem persists. I hope that this clears 
up any questions regarding this matter and/or any frustrations related to this issue. If you have further questions or 
concerns please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sec. 22-178. - Stopping, standing and parking prohibited in certain places. 
(a) Except when necessary to avoid conflict with other traffic, or in compliance with law or the directions of a police officer or official 
traffic-control device, no person shall: 
(1) Stop, stand or park a vehicle: 
a. At any place where official signs prohibit stopping; 
b. On the roadway side of any vehicle stopped or parked at the edge or curb of a street; 
c. On a sidewalk; 

d. Within an intersection; 
e. On a crosswalk; 
f. Between a safety zone and the adjacent curb or within thirty (30) feet of points on the curb immediately opposite the 
ends of a safety zone, unless a different length is indicated by signs or markings; 
g. Alongside or opposite any street excavation or obstruction when stopping, standing or parking would obstruct traffic; 
h. Upon a bridge or other elevated structure upon a highway or within a highway tunnel; or 
i. On any railroad track 

Is parking a vehicle across the sidewalk  

and blocking that sidewalk illegal? YES!! 

Joel Stary, Neighborhood Patrol Officer, Central Division C31, c: 817.944.1316, o: 817.392.3610 
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Image isn’t Everything... 

Quality and Service are! 
 

Now more than ever, in an age of image with-

out substance, quality work and superior ser-

vice should mean everything to you.  

  

Lori Gallagher provides for sellers 
and buyers the quality representation they ex-

pect and the service they desire in a real es-

tate broker. 

  

No gimmicks, no false promises, no hidden 

agendas, simply hard work and excellent re-

sults. 

 

Call Lori today and find out how a real estate 

broker should be. 

 

The Helen Painter Group, Realtors 

817-475-5117 Cell 

Lori@ftworthhomes.net 

 

Be aware of rising copper prices, which recently topped $4.00 
per pound per the Comex (copper market).  
 
Please check your vacant businesses, houses, shopping centers, 
churches, schools etc. for any suspicious activity. 
 
Recent targets have also included semi-rural areas where cell 
towers and other utility facilities are located. 
 
Questions or information: 
 
Officer Don Hawkins 
Secondary Metal Recyclers Compliance Officer 
Office: 817-392-4634 
Cell:    817-944-1760 
Donald.Hawkins@FortWorthGov.Org  

COPPER THEIVES ARE ACTIVE 

Officially a “one cent piece” according to the 

U.S. Treasury, it costs the U.S. Mint $0.0162 

cents to make a penny (that’s 62% more than 

it’s face value!). The Lincoln cent was adopted in 

1909, and the Wheat penny was made from 

1909 –1958. From 1962-1981 

pennies were 95% copper and 5% zinc. Since 

1982, pennies have been 97.5% zinc core and 

2.5% copper plating. This means pennies  

probably won’t be attractive to copper thieves! 

Robert Ross King - Connecting the dots:  parks, front 
porches, sidewalks, bikes, kids, and the RPIA. 

There they were again, the kids of our block lying in wait for us 
to take them on a bike ride when we got home from work   
today.  We had to move fast, because it would be dark in    
another half hour.  The parent-in-charge, who was watching 
over her own daughter plus those from across the street whose 
parents were off supervising a soccer game, OK’d a 20 minute 
bike ride.  Braum’s?  Too far for 20 minutes, too near supper 
for ice cream.  OK, then the park by Daggett Elementary. 

One of the girls raced ahead; the rest of us in a succession 
based inversely on age.  We all try to obey the rules – watch 
for cars, walk the bikes across Elizabeth, etc.  At the park, we 
all try to chin (this writer is up to 3½ times) and to hand-swing 
through all 10 monkey bars (one kid goes all the way, another 
goes half-way, this writer goes zero-way).  Zoom around the 
walking/jogging track, and then it’s time to go.  “Please, Mr. 
King, can I go around once more?”  “Sure.  One more time.”  
There is one more procrastination:  she jumps off her bike to 
sit on one of the new benches given in honor of a beloved   
father of Ryan Place.  “Neat,” she pronounces.  Now they are 
happy.  We are all happy.  It’s wonderful to watch kids       
negotiate and cooperate and make the best of what’s available.  
The one in whose honor the bench was given would be 
pleased; he showed many of us how to be fathers and 
neighbors. 

Could it have been 41 years ago that some of our friends    
proposed making the vacant lot across College Avenue from 
Daggett Elementary into a park for joint use by the school and 
the residents if that block of College were closed (this was at a 
neighborhood meeting that led to the formation of RPIA)?  
Could it be that the flowers in the park, the ones that the kids 
are convinced are honeysuckle because they taste like honey, 
were planted by their grandparents?  Could it be that these 
little girls, who really aren’t so little, are the children of kids 
who were born into and grew up in Ryan Place and live in the 
same houses as their parents and grandparents?  Could those 
investments in time and vision and patience made over the 
years still be paying off?  Yes, yes, and yes.  Two proofs:  (1) 
The new benches along Elizabeth, (2) Today’s kids on the   
bicycles and monkey bars. 

It’s not all “physical” here in The Heights.  Two weeks ago six 
of our elegantly dressed and well-behaved kids chaperoned 
four of us moderately-well-behaved adults at the Fort Worth 
Symphony.  See?  High culture exists, too – College Avenue-
style. 

We live in concentric circles.  For some, the First Circle is the 
parents, grandparents, or guardians; the Second Circle is the 
grandparents, siblings, godparents, etc.; the Third Circle is 
made up of friends and neighbors; the Fourth Circle is the 
school; the Fifth Circle is the job, the pool of marriage       
prospects, the City Council, etc.  Each of those circles helps us 
learn about other people – how to negotiate, how to trust, how 
to be careful, how to expand our own possibilities – while still 
protecting ourselves; and how to handle differences.  And on 
and on. 

Each circle helps us to move successfully through the other 
circles.  That Third Circle needs front porches, sidewalks, parks, 
and bikes.  From the song that Professor Dr. Neil Daniels wrote 
(more name-dropping):  “Welcome to Ryan Place!” 

Report from The Heights of Ryan 

Place (a.k.a. College Avenue) 
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by Sharyn Peterson 

From Calloway’s Nursery 

Timely Tips for December Gardeners 
Working in your garden is an excellent escape during the holidays. It is a perfect time to plant trees and shrubs so they can develop 
a strong root system for next Spring.  Cool weather color such as Pansies, Snapdragons, Cyclamen, Flowering  Cabbage and Kale 
add splashes of color to your landscape.  Spring flowering bulbs can be planted now once they have been properly chilled. 
 

Prune summer flowering shrubs and vines now.  They will bloom on new growth. Remember-do not top your Crape myrtles! Simply 
prune to remove seed heads and shape. Trim evergreens only to reshape. 
 

Prepare for the cold weather before it hits!  One of the best things you can do for your landscape plants is to provide a 2-to 3-inch 
layer of mulch.  Mulching is necessary year round but during the colder periods it provides a layer of insulation for the roots.   
Secondly, water your landscape well before a cold spell.  A drought stressed plant is more susceptible to freeze damage.  Thirdly, 
for more tender plants, purchase frost cloth for extra protection.  Frost cloth is a fabric which adds 3 to 4 degrees of warmth.  
Cover the plant completely allowing the edges to come all the way to the ground thereby utilizing the heat which radiates from the 
ground.   
 

Become a member of our Garden Club and you will receive email notices prior to any weather crisis. Visit www.mytexasgarden.com 
to join. 

The grandeur of the past is so evident in this imposing Italianate home. 

The landscaping is 
enhanced by yaupon 
holly hedging flanked 
by a juniper tree on 
each end of the    

massive front porch.  Two large    
jardinières on either side of the front 
pillars have red  blooming hibiscus 
plants.  Leading from the  massive 
front door the herringboned brick    
walkway is lined by 8 RPIA Christmas 
candle  lanterns surrounded by an 
expansive lawn.    Festooned for the 
holiday season, and the RPIA Soiree, 
this manse harks back to glorious 
holidays of yore.  And lo, here comes 
Santa Claus.......! 
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Real Estate Corner 
by Judy Holland 

Home Sweet Home! 

It's good to be  home in Ryan Place. This year we got to travel some. We 
spent a little time in Canada and practiced ordering Mexican food in 
French. Got to go to Washington D.C. to a  marvelous rally. Spent some 
time in Austin and a lot of time driving back to Fort Worth on I35. Went 
to beautiful Oklahoma and the Spring Pilgrimage Tour in Jefferson, 
Texas. So 2010 was a good year.  Now I'm looking forward to 2011 and 
our Ryan Place Centennial!! It's good to be home in Ryan Place! 

2809 Ryan Avenue     $65,000     2/1     817-923-7321  
Built-ins in dining room with arch 

2624 Ryan Avenue      84,900     2/1      972-849-4203  
Nicely done remodeled cottage 

2620 Ryan Avenue      89,900     2/1      817-469-1625  
Beautiful back yard w/mature trees 

2821 Willing              115,000    2/1      817-924-4144  
Fireplace, hardwoods, flagstone walk 

2713 Ryan Avenue     129,900    2/1      972-239-0850  
Complete remodel, home warranty 

2922 Willing              132,000    3/1      972-849-9889  
Period tile in bath, reduced 

2937 Ryan Place       138,000    3/1      214-696-4663  
Stainless appliances & granite 

2911 Ryan Avenue     145,000    3/2     817-339-6136  
Includes 2 story home in back 

3051 Ryan Place       159,000    3/2     817-732-8400  
New engineered hardwoods 

2608 S Adams          179,900    2/2     817-731-4421  
1928 bungalow, butler's pantry 

2620 Willing              187,000    2/1     817-795-2500  
Fronted cabinetry, wood floors 

2817 Willing              219,000    3/2     817-354-7653  
Large private master down, office 

2932 6th Avenue        258,000    2/2    817-923-7321  
Built-in cabinets, wrap around deck 

2844 6th Avenue       359,900     4/3    972-724-9010  
2 car garage with pass through 

2900 6th Avenue       599,500     4/2+  817-795-2500  
Historic Elegant Mediterranean 
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Meet Your Neighbors, The Dilling Family 
Rob and Ashley Dilling have two boys, Zachary, age 7 and Gabriel, age 
4. Ashley grew up here in Fort Worth and met Rob while attending 
Texas A&M University. Both graduated in 1997 with degrees in        
Environmental Design (Architecture) and were married 2 weeks later. 
Rob served in the United States Air Force for 6 years, which took their 
family to Georgia and then to New Mexico, where Zachary was born. 
Rob made the decision to get out of the service and bring Ashley home 
to Fort Worth in the summer of 2003. They have lived in Ryan Place 
since December of 2003 and love being a part of such an active and 
caring neighborhood. 

Rob now works as an Architect for Jacobs Engineering (formerly Carter 
and Burgess) and has been with the company for 6 years. He is also a 
very talented artist, producing both paintings and graphite portraits. In 
addition, his hobbies include playing guitar, costume making, and   
playing with his boys. 

Since returning home to Fort Worth, Ashley has been working with her 
mother as an Interior Designer. They have their own design firm,    
Steffler Design, and specialize in remodeling and interiors of both    

commercial and residential spaces. Ashley's hobbies include cooking, entertaining, traveling, and spending time with family. 

The Dillings love living in Ryan Place. They love being able to live in such a beautiful, historic neighborhood in the middle of the 
city. They love the fact that the neighborhood association takes so much pride in its historical nature and is constantly striving to 
improve the neighborhood. It is a neighborhood of great people, not to mention fabulous houses.— Stephanie Gutierrez 

Code Compliance 

Trash and debris that has accumulate and not being 
set out at the curb, high grass and weeds, junk or 
oversized commercial vehicles, substandard     
structures, too many animals, vacant and open 
unsecured structures, and zoning violations are just 
a few code compliance issues that you should   
report.  The City's code compliance office, for our 
district, is located at 818 Missouri Avenue, and the 
supervisor is Moe Carrejo, contact phone number is 
817-269-8693.  Complaints may  be submitted on 
line at http://alturl.com/wc3id. 

Animal Control 

You can contact Animal Control Officer Jerry     
Capshaw at 817-994-4208 or call Animal Control at 
817-392-7096. Priority of calls: 

1. Schools or Fort Worth Police 

2. Animals caught or trapped 

3. Strays 

4. Delivery traps 

5. Picking up traps 

Streetlights and Street Repairs 

To report street repairs, streetlights burned out or 
needs repair please contact the City's T/PW      
department 817-392-8100.   

Crime/Security—FORT WORTH POLICE DEPT. 

In the case of an emergency, crime, or reporting 
suspicious activity, you should always call 911.  
Our NPO Joel Stary provides the following valuable 
information: 

During the day 0800-1700 hours [8 a.m. - 5 p.m.], 
residents will also be able to call the Police Station 
at 817-392-3610.  At night, they will not have this 
option.  There is also certain procedures on the 
FWPD website for filing complaints if necessary. 

Below will give an explanation about response 
times and what affects this.  I know that sometimes   
residents feel like it takes forever for us to get 

there, so hopefully this information will help with 
that concern. 

WHAT DETERMINES POLICE RESPONSE TIME? 

PRIORITY I 

The call poses an immediate threat to human life 
(i.e., officer in trouble, rape in progress, robbery in 
progress, shooting in progress, etc.) The goal is to 
dispatch the nearest available unit within 2 minutes 
and Officer on scene within 6 ½ minutes. 

PRIORITY II 

The call requires an immediate response (i.e.,   
bodily injury, possibility or probability that injury 
may result from the existing situation, offense 
where there is a possibility of apprehending the 
actor, citizen’s arrest, accidents involving injuries or 
blocking roadways). The goal is to dispatch the 
nearest available unit within 8 minutes and Officer 
on scene within 13 minutes. 

PRIORITY III 

The call is considered non-priority; any delay is 
unlikely to create an adverse effect (i.e.,         
abandoned property, parking violations, minor 
accidents, meet complainant, etc.).  The goal is to 
dispatch the nearest available unit within 45    
minutes and Officer on scene within 26 minutes.  
This is done to ensure units are available for    
Priority I and II calls. 

PRIORITY IV 

A call where an offense has occurred or has been 
discovered and there is no likelihood of             
apprehending the actor and the caller requests to 
speak with a police officer instead of making a 
t e l e p h o n e  r e p o r t  o r  o n l i n e  a t 
www.fortworthpd.com.  To report a non-emergency 
crime call 817-335-4222. 

Dispatching of Calls 

The dispatcher receives calls from the call-takers 
after the calls have been prioritized. 

• Calls are dispatched based on the availability of 
officers in the field. 

• Some calls maybe “held” for a few minutes until 
an officer can clear from another call. 

• Calls are dispatched according to their priority. 

• Priority one calls are dispatched first, after all 
priority one calls are dispatched the dispatcher 
will assign priority two calls.  Once all priority 

two calls are assigned, the 
dispatcher will    dispatch prior-
ity three calls. 

• Dispatchers will not allow an 
officer to take a meal break 
until ALL calls have been     
dispatched. 

• The initial prioritization of each call is the    
responsibility of call taker who   answered the 
emergency number.  Therefore, it is essential 
that the   person calling provide as much     
information as possible to insure the proper 
prioritization.  

• Should any significant changes occur at the 
scene, the original caller should report this    
information to the police. 

• Steps to take when a resident believes they are 
not receiving proper/excellent service from an 
Officer: 

• Get the Officer's name and badge number.   
Request the Officers business card with this 
information. 

• Request that the Officer have his/her          
Supervisor/Sergeant come to the location. 

• If a Supervisor/Sergeant is not available to come 
to the location.  Request a phone number for the 
on-duty Supervisor/Sergeant and make the 
phone call. 

 

Neighborhood Issues 

The RPIA Board of Directors are volunteers and are 
your neighbors.  For neighborhood issues please 
contact your Street Director whose contact      
information is published each month in the newslet-
ter on page 2.  Your Street Director will be able to 
answer questions about current neighborhood 
projects or assist you with a code compliance   
complaint that you have not been able to get   
resolved.  If you are aware of a crime in     
progress call 911—DO NOT CALL YOUR STREET 

DIRECTOR! If you would like to report a crime 
alert please send the information to                
rpiacommunication@sbcglobal.net or provide your 
Street Director with the information. 

City Issues 

If there is an issue that you feel needs attention at 
City Hall please contact our District 9 City Council 
member,  Joe l  Burns,  817-392-8809,                
district9@fortworthgov.org. 

CLIP & SAVE: IMPORTANT FORT WORTH CONTACT INFO 

FOR EMERGENCIES PLEASE DO NOT 

CONTACT RPIA BOARD MEMBERS OR 

YOUR STREET DIRECTORS. 

CALL 911 IMMEDEATELY FOR                                     

ASSISTANCE!! 



 

 

There's a nip in the air in the evenings . . . the leaves on the trees are ablaze with color and the Candlelight Christmas in Ryan 
Place home tour is right around the corner.  It seems Halloween was just the other day and now Santa is making his presence 
known.  Whew!  Time sure goes by quickly. 

Ryan Place is pleased to welcome another multi-generational family to our midst.  Christian and Karen Schroder, along with their 2 
1/2 year old son, 4 month old daughter and two dogs, recently moved to 5th Avenue.  Mary and Peter Schroder are thrilled they 
live just down the street and Karen’s mom is tickled that we are living just one block from where she was raised!  We hope to meet 
the new family at one of the upcoming holiday events. 

It is families like these that make Ryan Place such a close and caring community.  I have never lived in an urban area where three 
or more generations reside in the same neighborhood.  One of the many things I am thankful for are my kind and generous 
neighbors ~ always willing to loan a tool and a helping hand, roll in my trash bins or toss my newspaper on the porch (which is 
especially appreciated on rainy days).  My life is enriched every day by the efforts of my friends and neighbors.  Blessings to you 
all. 

If you are a new resident (or know someone who is) and would like to be "officially" welcomed to the neighborhood in this column, 
please call me at 817.921.3463 or email me at  junelake.rpia@gmail.com and let me know you're here.  Also, if you moved here 
after publication of the latest RPIA Directory, you may not have received one.  If you need one, please let me know (supplies are 
limited).  Lastly, I know our new neighbors appreciate being recognized in our newsletter and I depend on all of you to help me in 
this effort.   

I wish everyone a warm and joyous holiday season and a prosperous new year! - June Lake 

Welcome To Ryan Place! The Schroder  Family 
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Caps, Bridges, 

Trem Installs 
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 Sat/Dec 4 @ 8pm $10 

A 5th of Christmas 2010A 5th of Christmas 2010A 5th of Christmas 2010A 5th of Christmas 2010 
...Sceneshop’s Annual Christmas Show - 
with special guests Michael Aitch Price & His 
Noel Laureates offering short theatrical 
pieces including “Christmas For Grown-Ups” 

Sat/Dec 18 @ 8pm $15 
A5A’s 10th Annual 

A Jazzy ChristmasA Jazzy ChristmasA Jazzy ChristmasA Jazzy Christmas 
An evening of Live Jazz, 
Tap and Vocals featuring 
some of the best jazz 
players, vocalists & tap dancers in North Texas. 
Music by Joe Rogers & Friends, Robert rouse 
(vocals), LaFeet Tap Ensemble, and Hard Soles. 
Be ready for a few special surprise guests. 



 

 

Free 

Market Analysis 

What is your home worth? Do you want to know how 
much are homes in your neighborhood selling for? Sign 

up on my website for a free, no obligation market 
analysis 

www.sellmyhistorichome.com 
Lori Gallagher 

The Helen Painter Group, Realtors 

817.475.5117 Cell 

We have the opportunity 
to take part in the city's 
"FREE TREE” program. 
However, we need at 
least 25 homeowners to 
sign up ASAP. I just 
spoke with the Forestry 
Department, and they 
said there is still time to 

get a list in. So, with that in mind, if you are 
interested in receiving 2 free 5-gallon trees 
to plant in the parkway only, please email                      
J o h n  M a c F a r l a n e 
at treesinryanplace@gmail.com or call with   
questions at 817-944-2086. Please choose 
from these trees: bur oak, red oak,       chin-
quapin oak, Eve's necklace, live oak, Mexican 
buckeye, cedar elm or Carolina buckthorn. 

December, 2010 — Page 17 

FREE TREES 

FOR RYAN PLACE! 



 

 

LANDSCAPE COMPANY OF THE RYAN PLACE GATES  JOHN FILAROWICZ  ⋆  RYAN PLACE RESIDENT TEXAS A&M HORTICULTURIST, LI 10871 

Please join us for our next Bible study, The Patriarchs, by Beth Moore, which     

begins Thursday, January 13, 2011. We welcome the women of Ryan Place and any 

friends they would like to bring with them. The study includes a weekly video from 

Beth Moore, a workbook for daily study and meditation on God’s word, and time for 

fellowship and prayer. We meet every Thursday at 6:30pm at the home of Norma 

and Paula, 2511 5th Avenue. You may purchase the workbook at Lifeway or Mardel 

stores or on-line from Lifeway.com. We would love for you to join us and share the 

joy, support and friendship that develops as we share the Word. RSVP your         

participation to: Norma or Paula at 817-922-9280 or email at literaryscotts@att.net . 

BIBLE STUDY BEGINS JANUARY 13thBIBLE STUDY BEGINS JANUARY 13thBIBLE STUDY BEGINS JANUARY 13thBIBLE STUDY BEGINS JANUARY 13th    
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SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

December 2010 

To have your event listed in the monthly calendar please email the General Manager at david@tuttlecommercial.com  

Arts 5th Ave. 

10th Annual 

Jazz Christmas 

Trash 

Trash 

BIG TRASH 

Trash 

Trash 

BIG TRASH BIG TRASH BIG TRASH BIG TRASH 

MEETING 

NO RPIA 

CCRP 

Soiree 

CCRP 
Home 
Tour   

6-10pm 

CCRP 
Home 
Tour   

2-10pm 

CCRP 
Home 
Tour   
2-6pm 

FW South 
Happy Hour 
@   T&P 

Terminal @ 
221 Lancaster 
@ 5:30pm 

DECEMBER 1ST: FW 
South Breakfast @ 

Oak Timbers @ 308 E 
Terrell @ 8am 
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Pearl   

Harbor 

Day 

Festivus 

Boxing Day 

Start of  
Kwanzaa 

 

WANTED 

RYAN PLACE 
MEMORABILIA 

Do you recognize any of these posters or 
pamphlets? Do you have any old      
Candlelight Tour posters, Ryan Place 
song books, newsletters, or any cool old  
photos of Ryan Place events? Does your 
grandma have     anything in her attic 
we can  include in the Centennial     
Celebration? Please contact Lin Parham 
at 817-921-4027or email her at 
lin@randyparhamdds.com to donate your 
item or arrange for a photo to be taken 
for display purposes! Thanks! 

 



 

 

 

 


